
	
o Dairy	Steer	Leaders	or	Parents	of	Exhibitors	will	need	to	pick-up	tags	from	

Caledonia	Farmer’s	Elevator	Charlotte,	ask	for	Lisa	Shilling,	and	have	it	placed	in	the	
right	ear	by	February	29th,	2024.		

• Dairy	steers	that	were	shown	as	feeders	last	year	can	keep	last	year’s	tag.	
	

o DAIRY	&	DAIRY	CROSSBRED	FEEDERS:	One	tag	per	animal	will	need	to	be	placed	in	
the	right	ear	of	the	animal	by	May	1,	2024.	Vaccination	paperwork	must	be	turned	in	
on	June	1	along	with	dairy	market	pen	request	form.	
	

o After	tagging	the	animal	the	following	3	photos	need	to	be	taken	and	uploaded	to	
fairentry.com	(THIS	IS	NEW	THIS	YEAR-	NO	FORMS	TO	SUBMIT):	

• Headshot	of	the	animal	showing	the	tag.	The	tag	needs	to	be	readable.	
• A	picture	of	the	RFID	tag	must	be	readable.	
• ¾	body	shot	of	the	right	side	of	animal	with	youth	at	the	halter.	The	ear	tag	

needs	to	be	readable.	
o (for	families	that	have	yet	to	decide	which	youth	is	exhibiting	which	

animal	that	is	fine	but	still	have	a	youth	at	the	halter)			
	
	

Directions for Proof of Ownership and Tagging of 
Dairy Beef Market or Feeder Cattle 


